
Inspector General John Kelly 
Department of Homeland Security 
245 Murray Lane SW 
Washington, DC 20528-0305 
 
         December 4, 2017 
 
Dear Inspector General Kelly, 
 
On Friday, March 17, 2017 I submitted a complaint to your office to former DHS Inspector 
General John Roth. 
 
The complaint submitted evidence that one of two crimes must have been committed by 
employees at the United States Secret Service. Either Special Agent Ellen Ripperger committed 
perjury when she was deposed by AFGE Attorney Thomas Gagliardo, or someone in the United 
States Secret Service destroyed evidence. Both are serious criminal matters. 
 
Recall from my original complaint that Special Agent Ellen Ripperger stated under oath at 
deposition that she knew the audio of a polygraph exam was being recorded properly because 
she could see the audio recording meter move during the exam. Yet when ordered to produce 
the audio recording by a judge, the USSS polygraph exam audio recording shows no movement 
of the audio meter for 2 hours and 49 minutes of a 3 hour and 24 minute examination. Either 
Special Agent Ellen Ripperger lied under oath and she purposely never recorded this polygraph 
examination, or someone at the United States Secret Service destroyed the recording. There 
are no other possibilities in this matter. 
 
Instead of investigating these allegations, the DHS OIG determined these potential crimes 
would be “more appropriately addressed by the United States Secret Service Office of 
Professional Responsibility.” If not for the efforts of Senator Christopher Van Hollen, it would 
have remained hidden that DHS OIG buried this matter without investigation. 
 
There are three inherently ethical problems with the course of action taken by DHS OIG. 

1. DHS OIG chose not to investigate and determine if a crime had been committed when 
physical evidence was provided to them that a crime must have been committed. 

2. DHS OIG is allowing the USSS, the agency which is accused of criminal wrongdoing in this 
matter, to investigate and police itself. 

3. DHS OIG is downgrading a potentially criminal matter committed by a law enforcement 
agency to one of “Professional Responsibility.” 

 
I believe the above three actions constitute serious federal ethics violations by DHS OIG and 
consider it my responsibility as a federal employee to report this conduct to the United States 
Office of Government Ethics. 
 






